
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

City Council  
Informational Item 
February 12, 2008 

 
 

 
To:   Honorable Mayor, Members of City Council, and City Manager 
 
From:   Scott Schafer, Assistant Wastewater Manager  
  
 

Introduction 
 
In accordance with § S4. D. of the City of Yakima’s National Pollution Discharge 
Elimination System (NPDES) permit, the Wastewater Division is required to submit an 
Annual Infiltration and Inflow (I/I) Report by January 31st each year to the Department of 
Ecology.  The report outlines activities associated with the Wastewater Division’s effort 
in monitoring and reducing the amount of infiltration and inflow entering the City’s 
publicly owned treatment works.   
 

Annual Infiltration and Inflow Report 2007 
 
Considerable amount of time and effort on behalf of Wastewater Collection personnel 
was spent in 2007 monitoring and reducing the amount of I/I.  Enclosed is a copy of the 
Annual I/I Report for 2007.       


